

PBGVCA HUNTING TEST CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT

(One Report required for each day of event.)

Date of Test: 3-7-2025 Location of Test: Tokeena Beagle Club "B" pen

Start time: 10 am End Time: 5 pm

Hounds entered: 0 Hounds run: 0 Hounds qualified: 0

Conditions of the field, weather conditions: Cool in the am, 40ish, 60's in the afternoon, sunny, windy, dry. Dogs found rabbits readily in cover during open run time.

Was the chairperson on site during the entire event? Yes, Mary Fluke If not, who was left in charge?

Was the secretary on site during the entire event? Yes, Vickie Willmann. If not, who was left in charge?

Name the other members of the event committee that were on site during the event. Bev Seffrin. Kevin MacDonald. Paul Urban at various times.

Please describe any injuries to dogs or people that occurred during the event. Was veterinary or human medical attention required? *No injuries*

Please describe any special situations that occurred, particularly any incidents that required an event committee meeting or bench hearing (attach written report). *Nothing out of the ordinary*

Name all judges that participated: *Tony Childs and Vickie Willmann were available to judge a brace that was planned, but we ended up putting the brace back into the Saturday schedule so we did not do any judged runs on Friday.*

Name all volunteers (marshals, hospitality, raffle, parking, etc.): Tony Childs brought his generator and got it set up. He also helped Patty Bateman get her RV rig set up.

Please make any additional comments regarding things that went well or that needed improvement at this event. Include any comments received on evaluation forms if they were distributed.

Chairman's Name: Mary Fluke, DVM

Date: 3-15-2025



PBGVCA HUNTING TEST CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT

(One Report required for each day of event.)

Date of Test: 3-8-2025 Location of Test: Tokeena Beagle Club "B" pen

Start time: 7 am End Time: 4:50 pm

Hounds entered: 29 Hounds run: 27 Hounds qualified: 17

Conditions of the field, weather conditions: 40's am, 70's pm, sunny, a bit windy, dry on the field. Rabbits were readily found by dogs that went in the cover, but the unseasonably warm conditions meant that some dogs were heat stressed.

Was the chairperson on site during the entire event? Yes, Mary Fluke If not, who was left in charge?

Was the secretary on site during the entire event? Yes, Vickie Willmann If not, who was left in charge?

Name the other members of the event committee that were on site during the event. Bev Seffrin, Kevin MacDonald, Paul Urban.

Please describe any injuries to dogs or people that occurred during the event. Was veterinary or human medical attention required? *No injuries*

Please describe any special situations that occurred, particularly any incidents that required an event committee meeting or bench hearing (attach written report). *No drama!*

Name all judges that participated: *Tony Childs, Coady Egan, Mary Fluke, Charlie Johnson, Kevin Macdonald. Paul Urban and Vickie Willmann also judged to help with the schedule.*

Name all volunteers (marshals, hospitality, raffle, parking, etc.): Bev Seffrin arranged lunches from Subway. Sharon Kimble provided transportation to pick up the lunches. Phyllis Lindquist organized the raffle with help from Carole Urban. Carole and Paul

Urban took the run photos with occasional help from others when they were not available. Sharon Kimble and Charlie Johnson brought their RV so that Vickie could use it as a field office. Tony Childs brought a backup generator so that we could use it to power the coffee urn, but it ended up not being necessary.

Since we had a rather small group of handlers, we did not recruit marshals. The judges carried the gun on each run.

Please make any additional comments regarding things that went well or that needed improvement at this event. Include any comments received on evaluation forms if they were distributed. The old coffee urn was missing a part so could not be used but Patty Bateman set up a hospitality table by her RV so that people could make coffee and get some snacks—very welcome!

Brian Cawthon (Tokeena Beagle Club president) stopped by to see how our trial was going and if we needed anything. Several club members were able to meet him personally. He was very welcoming.

Mike Williquette hosted a gathering at her house for the club meeting and annual awards presentations.

Chairman's Name: Mary Fluke, DVM

Date: 3-15-2025



PBGVCA HUNTING TEST CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT

(One Report required for each day of event.)

Date of Test: 3-9-2025 Location of Test: Tokeena Beagle Club "B" pen

Start time: 8 am DST End Time: 5 pm

Hounds entered: 28 Hounds run: 24 Hounds qualified: 19

Conditions of the field, weather conditions: 40's am, 60's pm, overcast, a little sprinkle of rain overnight, mild wind, not as dry as the day before. Rabbits were found by the dogs that went in cover, good conditions.

Was the chairperson on site during the entire event? Yes, Mary Fluke If not, who was left in charge?

Was the secretary on site during the entire event? Yes, Vickie Willmann If not, who was left in charge?

Name the other members of the event committee that were on site during the event. Bev Seffrin, Kevin MacDonald, Paul Urban.

Please describe any injuries to dogs or people that occurred during the event. Was veterinary or human medical attention required? *No injuries but a couple of dogs were observed to have sore foot pads after running hard.*

Please describe any special situations that occurred, particularly any incidents that required an event committee meeting or bench hearing (attach written report). *No drama!*

Name all judges that participated: *Tony Childs, Coady Egan, Mary Fluke, Charlie Johnson, Kevin Macdonald. Paul Urban and Vickie Willmann also judged to help with the schedule.*

Name all volunteers (marshals, hospitality, raffle, parking, etc.): Bev Seffrin arranged lunches from Subway. Sharon Kimble provided transportation to pick up the lunches.

Carole and Paul Urban took the run photos with occasional help from others when they were not available. Sharon Kimble and Charlie Johnson brought their RV so that Vickie could use it as a field office. Tony Childs brought a backup generator so that we could use it to power the coffee urn, but it ended up not being necessary. Les White helped out with trash at the end of the day

Please make any additional comments regarding things that went well or that needed improvement at this event. Include any comments received on evaluation forms if they were distributed. Patty Bateman set up a hospitality table by her RV so that people could make coffee and get some snacks—very welcome.

We recognized that we still haven't quite cracked the code on how to collect the right amount of money to cover lunch costs but the club can easily absorb the deficit with direct benefit to the members so it's not a huge problem.

Two handlers entered by means not described in the premium list or sent entries well after closing that were not received in a timely way. This created hassle for the secretary and required review by the event committee to be sure that the affected handlers could run their dogs. Recommendation is to emphasize the accepted means of sending in entries and remind handlers that they are responsible to making sure that their entries are submitted properly to ensure that they are accepted. The majority of handlers followed the process outlined in the premium list.

Chairman's Name: Mary Fluke, DVM

Date: 3-15-2025